
National Finance Center 
CAPPS Notification 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION:  Additional PINE 
Passes for Pay Period 08 and Pay Period 09 
Processing (for the 2019 Retroactive Pay Raise) 

April 24, 2019 

Dear Customer:  

The National Finance Center (NFC) is continuing to provide guidance and support for 

the processing of the 2019 retroactive pay adjustments.  Since many Agencies are still 

working to process History Correction Update Processing (HCUP) System packages in 

support of their 894 pay adjustment actions, NFC has scheduled additional PINE 

Passes for Pay Periods (PP) 08 and 09.   

Attached is the revised 2019 Retroactive Pay Raise Activities TIMELINE, which 

identifies an additional PINE Pass for Sunday, April 28, 2019 (PP08), and another for 

Sunday, May 12, 2019 (PP09).   

If you have any questions/comments regarding this notification, please send an email to 

the Annual Pay Raise Mailbox, Annual.PayRaise@usda.gov. 

Thank You, 

2019 Retroactive Pay Raise Team  
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